
Rotary Club Minutes 
May 21, 2018 

Attendance:  Ed, Arlene, Millie, Joan, Marlene, Hank, Erv, Karen, Wayne 

No Guests. 

Paul provided the group activity:  tell about a childhood memory that has stuck with you. 

Old Business: 

• Last meeting was the highway cleanup.  Eight people participated.  Many people filled three 
bags.  Dinner was at the A&W 

• MBI Awards for the school were received by Layne Wagner, Bo Hayes, and Holly Harper. 
• Bike Safety Program will be done on Tuesday, May 22nd.  The club is paying for the safety 

helmets.  We need to remember to purchase Rotary decals in advance for future programs, so 
they can be put on the helmets.  It was moved and passed to pay $200 for the program to help 
cover the cost of time, travel, and materials for the course instructor. 

• A $200 donation was given to the Interact Club. 
• The 2018 scholarship recipients are Caden Howser and Ryan Murphy.  Ed met with both of the 

young men.  Both are planning to attend Montana Tech in the fall. 

New Business: 

• Our July dinner will be called the America’s Food Heritage Dinner.  The following people will 
handle specific parts of the dinner: 
Joan – will contact the Chamber and see if anything is taking place on July 29th then make a 
recommendation to the club about the start time of our dinner. 
Millie – Publicity 
Ed – contacting people/groups beyond the club to have food booths and track the menu items. 
Karen – entertainment 
Arlene – decorations 
Karen & Arlene – silent auction (will ask members to donate items they already have at home 
that are in new or near new condition and create a fun theme for the auction, perhaps 
something like the Antiques Road Show. 

• Fish Pond – Erv will call about having the fish delivered.   Cleanup of the pond will take place on 
Thursday, May 24th at 10 AM.  All available members are asked to help. 

• Marlene deposited over $371 from the donation jar at the KFC/A&W.  We need to find our next 
wheelchair certificate recipient.  The money from the donation jar is now divided three ways.  
Money goes equally to youth programs (like the bike safety program and scholarships), polio, 
and the wheelchair foundation. 
 

Millie gave a program on the Rotary Foundation. 
Arlene spun the wheel and Hank won the pot. 

Minutes taken by Arlene 


